
 

15 October 2024 
 
Dear Parent / Carer, 
  
Re: Uniform expectations  
  
As we arrive at the October half-term break the students are looking forward to a well-earned rest for 
the next two weeks. I wanted to take this opportunity to write and remind you that when we return to 
school on Tuesday 5th November, we expect all students to return in full and correct uniform.  
  
Specifically, we expect that: 
  

● Any changes to hair colour or style are rectified to ensure they meet the expectations of the 
school policy. 

● Any acrylic nails or false nails are removed before students enter school. 
● Additional piercings such as nose or tongue, must be removed. 

 
Please refer to the school website to check the uniform policy if there are any queries or if you are 
unsure. Please note that any student who returns to school wearing incorrect uniform or is in breach 
of the uniform policy, will be sent home to correct uniform before being allowed in.  
  
Maintaining consistency in our expectations of how students present themselves helps develop the 
sense of pride our students have in coming to our school. Also, us as a school working closely with 
you as parents and carers ensures that our high standards are upheld and that our students are free 
to focus on achieving their very best at The Portsmouth Academy.  
 
We expect all students to wear their uniform the following way:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your continued and ongoing support.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs Dedman 
Vice Principal 


